
Page 1 of 3 

 

Lake County Forest Preserves 

Finance Committee Minutes – February 7, 2019 

 

The Lake County Forest Preserve District Finance Committee met on Thursday, February 7, 2019.  The 

meeting was held at the District’s General Offices, 1899 West Winchester Road, Libertyville, Illinois. 

 

1.0 Call to order - With a quorum present, Chair Terry Wilke called the meeting to order at 1:00 pm.  
 

Committee Members Present: Also Present:   

Terry Wilke, Chair Angelo Kyle, President Katherine Hamilton-Smith 

Paul Frank, Vice Chair  Alex Ty Kovach Randy Seebach 

Steve Carlson Mike Tully Rebekah Snyder 

Michael Danforth Mary Kann John Tannahill 

Sandy Hart  Steve Neaman Dan Stearns 

Ann Maine  Jim Anderson Julie Gragnani 

Mike Rummel Jim Ballowe Matt Norton, Corporate Counsel 

Julie Simpson  Nan Buckardt  

John Wasik   

   

2.0 Pledge of Allegiance – Member Steve Carlson led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

3.0 Addenda to the Agenda – None 

4.0 Public Comment – None  

5.0 Executive Director Comments – Executive Director Kovach distributed and reviewed the items on 

his written report: 

 ComEd renewal of $20,000 grant to expand STEM educational program 

 Job Fair on February 16 at Greenbelt Cultural Center 

 New York Times article on Marvelocity exhibition at Dunn Museum 

 Profiles in Excellence, February 17 at Greenbelt Cultural Center 

 Healthy Hedges program and new brochure 

 Chicago Region Trees Initiative Master Plan 2050 Goals 

 Annual Volunteer Recognition event on February 9 at Greenbelt Cultural Center 

 Bi-weekly column in Daily Herald written by staff member Kim Kroke 
 
6.0 Approval of Minutes – Motion by member Simpson, second by member Hart to approve the 

minutes of January 10, 2019.  Voice vote being had, the motion passed unanimously and the minutes were 

passed around the table for signatures.  

7.0 Correspondence – None  

8.0 New Business  

8.1 Recommend approval of a Resolution Awarding a Contract for the 2019 Reforestation Watering at 

Multiple Forest Preserves to McGinty Bros., Inc., Long Grove, Illinois, in the Contract Price of $36,780.00 

Director Kovach noted that this project was approved as part of the Capital Improvement Plan. He explained 

that the low bidder was rejected as non-responsive because the bid did not contain the required commitment 

letters regarding insurance coverage and bonding.  Staff recommended awarding the contract to the second 

bidder.  Motion by member Maine, second by member Rummel to approve the recommendation as 






